Reedley College Council
Wednesday, March 10, 2010
3:00 – 4:15 p.m.

PCR
Members Present:  David Clark, Karen Durham, Cynthia Elliott, Eluterio Escamilla, , Barbara Hioco,  Lisa McAndrews, Jackie Morales, Lexie Morales, Kasey Oliver, Javier Renteria, Brian Shamp, Bill Turini, Michael White 
Members Absent:   Melanie Highfill, Janice Ledgerwood
Guests:  Eileen Apperson
Announcements:
None
Action Items:
Approval of Minutes:
February 10, 2010 – A motion was made by M. White and seconded by B. Shamp to approve the minutes as submitted.  Motion carried.
Program Review Summary Sheets:
The second half of the Program Review Summary Sheets was presented for review.  E. Apperson was in attendance to comment on the Summary Sheets on behalf of the Program Review Committee.  K. Oliver motioned and Lisa McAndrews seconded to approve the Program Review Summary Sheets collectively.  The Council then discussed each Summary Sheet and the following were accepted as presented:
· Geography 
· Math

· NAT

· Physics

· Library
The Council recommended revisions to the following Program Review Summary Sheets prior to approval:
· LVN – Revisions:

· References to Madera College should be changed to Madera Center; references to Clovis Community College should be changed to Willow International Center.  
· Clarification of 3rd priority item, as the Board of Registered Nursing is not accepting applications at this time. 
· Office of Instruction – Revisions:
· Reedley College recommendation 4 should contain a comment such as ‘as budget allows’.
Motion was made by K. Oliver and seconded by B. Turini to accept the Program Review Summary Sheets, with the exception of LVN and Office of Instruction which are pending revisions.  Motion carried.

   
Resource Action Plan Proposals:
Dr. Hioco gave a brief review of the Resource Action Plan Proposals.  She reported that last semester the constituent groups agreed that new proposals would not be requested for 2010 – 2011 but instead, those that were approved in 2009 – 2010, but not funded, would be prioritized for completion in 2010 – 2011.  A report outlining funding of the Resource Action Plans was distributed.  Motion was made by D. Clark and seconded by M. White to approve the decision package prioritization list for FY 2010 – 2011. Motion carried.
Educational Master Plan:

Dr. Hioco reported that the Academic Senate, Classified Senate, Associated Student Body, and the Board of Trustees endorsed the Educational Master Plan.  Motion was made by B. Turini and seconded by K. Oliver to approve the Educational Master Plan.  Motion carried.
Discussion Items:

Annual Goals 2010 - 2011:
Dr. Hioco reported that the 2010 – 2011 Goals are still in draft form.  The Board will review the goals at the upcoming Board Retreat.  The Council was asked to take the draft back to their constituent groups for discussion.  C. Elliot suggested having the goals report linked electronically to the original RCSP or SCCCD document that the goal relates to for ease of reference.  This item will be brought back at the next council meeting.

2009 - 2010 Goals Progress Report:
Dr. Hioco reported that the Board would also be reviewing the Progress Report at the Board Retreat.  She reported that progress has been made on all of the goals.  Some have been accomplished; many are ongoing.  B. Turini requested that acronyms (such as VROP or DSD) be unpacked at first reference.  The Council was asked to take the draft back to their constituent groups for discussion.  This item will be brought back at the next Council meeting.

Reedley College Mission Statement Review:

Dr. Hioco reported that she met with E. Escamilla, J. Meyers, and B. Turini, who filled in for J. Ledgerwood, to discuss the Mission Statement.  After a review of the Mission Statements from other colleges, and the Accreditation requirements, the Ad Hoc Committee identified components which are not in our current Mission Statement.  A smaller group will be meeting tomorrow to incorporate the changes.  They will not rewrite the Mission Statement but will instead add to it.  The Ad Hoc Committee asked the Strategic Planning Committee to review the philosophy section and put it into the Core Values format.  C. Elliot questioned why the Mission Statement is not a complete sentence.  Dr. Hioco stated that it should, indeed, be a complete sentence.  The Mission Statement will be brought back as a discussion item in April and as an action item in May. 
Information Items:

L. Morales reported that the ASB unanimously voted to place the Student Representative fee on the ballot in April.  Approximately 134 votes are needed for approval.  The fee is $1 per semester.  Students will have the opportunity to opt-out if they wish.  Dr. Hioco mentioned that this must go before the Board if approved by the Student Body. 
L. Morales and J. Morales brought pens and bracelets to distribute to the Council.

B. Turini stated that the revised Faculty Observations and Evaluations form have been endorsed by Academic Senate.  He has been assigned to present the form to the College President and the Union. 
Dr. Hioco updated the Council on the progress of the Accreditation Self-study.  All Accreditation Standard Committees are making good progress.  The student surveys went out to students today; the results will be back soon.  The staff and administration surveys will be completed next.  The data will be organized during the summer and the writing groups will begin to write the Self-study in the fall.  
Future Agenda Items:

2010 - 2011 Annual Goals

2009 - 2010 Annual Goals Progress

Mission Statement

Program Review Summary Sheet

Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
Next Meeting:  April 14, 2010   3:00 - 4:30 p.m.  PCR
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Lou Wright

Interim Secretary to the President

